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Our Ref: HeadteacherSA: parental ltrs/POS/JOD
Date: 7th April 2021



Dear Parent/Carer,

I hope you all had an enjoyable Easter Break. I would like to provide an update following government guidance yesterday regarding the wearing of face coverings in school.
The guidance published yesterday again recommends that all students should wear face coverings after the Easter holidays both in classrooms and communal areas of the school. This will be reviewed again at step 3 of the roadmap. A DfE letter I received yesterday highlights the guidance: -

Face coverings in schools and colleges to remain in place
The government has today, Tuesday 6 April, confirmed that face coverings should continue to be worn in secondary school and college classrooms as a precautionary measure when students return after the Easter break. 
This cautious approach will help limit the risk of transmission and enable continued monitoring of the effect of school and college returns, as twice weekly testing is established and embedded in pupil’s routines. 
It is expected that face coverings will no longer be required to be worn in classrooms, or by students in other communal areas, at Step 3 of the roadmap, which will be no earlier than Monday 17 May. At that point the next stage of easements, including increased social contact indoors, will be confirmed following a review of the latest data on infection and vaccination rates. It will also allow time for the vaccination programme to reach everyone in priority groups one to nine with their first dose before any change is committed.

Students at Ruskin have supported and adhered to this guidance since it began, and I would like to thank you for your support in providing face coverings and helping to keep our school community safe. Of course, the normal exemptions apply regarding the wearing of masks/face coverings. I will update again if and when the guidance changes in line with the dates above.
	
Yours sincerely,
[image: ]
D Postlethwaite
Headteacher
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